
OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES 

OEMS COMMUNICATIONS STATEMENT 22-01 

Date: April 1, 2022 

To: All Connecticut certified & licensed EMS organizations  

All Connecticut EMS sponsor hospital medical directors  

All Connecticut EMS sponsor hospital clinical coordinators 

All Connecticut CMEDs & PSAPs  

From: Raffaella Coler, RN, MEd, Paramedic  

Director, Office of Emergency Medical Services 

Richard Kamin, MD, FACEP

Medical Director, Office of Emergency Medical Services 

Re:  Release of Connecticut Statewide EMS Protocols – v2022.1 

The purpose of this communications statement is to notify you that the 2022.1 version of the 

Connecticut Statewide EMS Protocols have been approved by the Commissioner and have 

been published to the Statewide EMS Protocols page of the OEMS website.  

A companion summary document of the revision changes can also be found there. This update 

represents the ongoing work of the CEMSMAC Protocol Subcommittee through collaboration 

across the spectrum of medical oversight from the EMS sponsor hospitals, regional Medical 

Advisory Committees, Connecticut EMS Medical Advisory Committee, and the Department of 

Public Health.  

As with previous versions, implementation for each EMS organization is under the direction of 

their EMS sponsor hospital. 

https://portal.ct.gov/DPH/Emergency-Medical-Services/EMS/Statewide-EMS-Protocols

